Third Meyenburg Lecture 2002 at DKFZ: Albert de la Chapelle on „Genetic and Epigenetic Predisposition to Colon Cancer“

This year’s third presentation in the Joint International Journal of Cancer and Meyenburg-Stiftung Lectureship series will be held on Monday, 23 September 2002, at 1600 hours in the DKFZ lecture hall. Albert de la Chapelle, an internationally renowned scientist, will speak on genetic and epigenetic predisposition to colon cancer. He is presently working at the Ohio State University in Columbus, Ohio.

De La Chapelle, born in Finland, received his medical degree in 1957. After a 2-year residency, he received his board certification for internal medicine in 1965. He continued his studies in medical genetics at the University of Helsinki and was awarded a doctoral degree in human genetics in 1962, becoming board certified in clinical genetics in Finland in 1986.

Over the course of his career he has contributed tremendously to the understanding of genetic diseases. His earliest work on the analysis of the human X and Y sex-determining chromosomes identified the region of the Y chromosome responsible for maleness. In collaboration with his group, he has located numerous regions of chromosomes responsible for human diseases and also identified a number of specific disease-causing genes. Professor de la Chapelle's most important discovery in cancer genetics has been the mapping and identification of the four genes responsible for hereditary non-polyposis colorectal cancer (HNPCC), which are involved in the regulation of DNA repair. His current research is focused on the genetic predisposition to cancer and the search for genes responsible not only for colorectal cancer, but also for thyroid cancer and acute myeloid leukaemia.

He serves on the editorial boards of a number of highly regarded genetics and cancer journals, including the International Journal of Cancer, and serves as reviewer for the most prestigious journals in these fields. He has received numerous awards in his native country of Finland and internationally, the most recent being the European Society of Human Genetics Annual Award for Scientific Excellence (the Mauro Baschirotto Award) and the William Alan Award from the American Society of Human Genetics, both in 2002.

De La Chapelle’s impressive list of invited papers and talks, seminars, and publications and the sheer numbers of doctoral candidates and postdoctoral scientists he has supervised reflect the calibre of his work and the significance of his contribution to cancer research and science.

Don’t miss the opportunity to participate in this important event. Please join us on Monday, 23 September 2002!

